
Shelter Appeal  -  Limited time to raise û38,000   
Please donate 

¶ SHELTER APPEAL 

¶ PUPPY JIMMY SADLY DIED 

¶ THANK YOU TO PET CHAUFFEURS 

¶ 2 NEW KITTENS 

Inside this issue: 

For the last 2 years we have been trying to raise 

enough money for a dog shelter to save the many 

dogs in the Rudozem area.  We have made numer-

ous appeals to the mayor and the municipality but 

have been told that they cannot help.  Just recently 

we have been looking for plots of land that might be 

suitable. 

  

Earlier this month we went to at a plot of land with 

an existing building.   Although the building would 

need some work, it would be ideal spot for the shel-

ter/clinic.  The land is about a 20 min drive from 

Rudozem and is not in a residential area.  We were told the owners want 75,000 leva for it 

which works out at 38,000 euros.  We only have a few months to raise this before the 

owner decides to sell to someone else. 

 

Currently we are working from our own family home and have up to 60 dogs and 6 cats.  

We have had complaints from locals in the past year about the noise from the dogs. There 

is the constant worry that we can be asked to get rid of the dogs at any time, due to the fact 

we are in a residential house.  

 

The Dog Isolator in the area have every right to 

come into our house and take our dogs from us and 

this is the last thing we would want to have happen 

- as the Dog Isolators are places of torture. 

  

We desperately need to raise the money to pur-

chase the land / building before this happens. If we 

can get the above proposed site, it will save us a lot 

of money in the long run, as we won't have to get 

planning permission and build from scratch.    Any 

land or buildings purchased will be purchased 

through the registered foundation (Rudozem Street Dog Rescue) and will be registered in 

the foundations name. We need this shelter / clinic so we are able to help more dogs and 

start a neuter / spay scheme with volunteer vets.  Please can you help us to make this possible by going to the donate page on our 

website. 

As at the 27th October 2010, we have raised ú14,115.31, so we are nearly halfway but we still have a long way to go.  Please 

help us to help them.  There are so many more dogs out there on the streets, and are dying in the cold winter months.   

Please also tell your local media about RSDR and the need for our shelter . 

¶ VOTE FOR RSDR TO WIN û150 

¶ NEW BRANCH IN VELIKO TURNOVO 

¶ NEW DOGSñDEE, ERIN, RUBY & GEORGE 

¶ HELP RSDR BY PROMOTING & FUNDRAISING 

http://www.streetdogrescue.com/donatehelp.htm
http://www.streetdogrescue.com/donatehelp.htm
http://www.streetdogrescue.com/donatehelp.htm
http://www.streetdogrescue.com/donatehelp.htm


Earlier this month we had 

some sad news. Tony went 

to feed the tiny pups one  

morning and found Jimmy 

dead in the kennel.  All the 

pups had appeared to be 

fine and all were eating 

and drinking however there 

was evidence of the pups 

scouring with traces of 

blood. We believe that the 

last pups we brought in ear-

lier that month may have 

given the tinier pups an in-

fection. The new pups we 

had taken in had all ap-

peared to be well but they 

are that much bigger and 

stronger than the tiny ones 

so their immune system had 

most likely fought any infec-

tions.     

At this current time due to 

the lack of room, there is a 

worry when we take in new 

pups, there is no place to 

isolate them until we get 

them vaccinated.  

We desperately need the 

shelter so we can isolate 

dogs for a few days.  

 

Sadly also this month, we 

saw one of the pups that we 

feed in the town centre had 

been killed. We think the 

pup must have been hit by a 

car and then someone threw 

it over the bridge. We saw 

its body next to the river 

and it was in a terrible mess. 

The pup wouldn't go to peo-

ple so we don't think anyone 

caught it and deliberately 

hurt it. It is still very sad that 

this is the fate of so many 

pups and dogs born on the 

streets. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Diane with Winnie the injured kitten 

A small kitten followed 

Kerry home early this month. 

It followed her for some 

distance, all the way to the 

house and Kerry took it into 

her bedroom. Sam and 

Kerry spotted a kitten with 

an injured back leg and 

they fed the kitten.  We 

then spotted the kitten just 

sat by a road crossing.  

 

The kitten had moved from 

the area that it was in be-

fore and we were very con-

cerned that as it was on its 

own and didn't seem to be 

settled in one area, that it 

would be run over.  

Both the kittens, Winnie and 

Sevdaline, are now with 

Kerry at Batak, Veliko 

Turnovo 

Sad news about Puppy Jimmy & Pup in Town Centre 

Kittens followed Kerry home 

Thank you Pet Chauffeurs for their wonderful donation 
 

means a great deal to us as 

for some dogs the only food 

they can get during the cold 

and snow, is what we give 

to them.  

 

The vehicle will be delivered 

to us by a kind man named 

Arend on the next adoption 

trip in November.  Thank 

you very much Arend. 

Keith from Pet Chauffeurs, 

phoned Tony to say that he 

has bought us a Nissan Ter-

rano 4 wheel drive. We 

were desperately trying to 

raise funds to buy a 4 wheel 

drive vehicle so that we 

could get out on our rounds 

to feed dogs in the Winter 

months.  Keith very kindly 

said that he would like to 

buy us a vehicle. A big thank 

you to Pet Chauffeurs. This 

The kitten that followed 
Kerry home.  This is  
Sevdaline 

Jimmy when he was 
given to RSDR with 
his 6 siblings. 

òA special thank 
you to Keith 

from  
Pet Chauffeurs 

for his 
continual 
support of 
RSDRó 

Keith with one of our dogs 

http://www.streetdogrescue.com/donatehelp.htm


Tony  with Dee 

We have been nominated 

as 1 of 10 rescue groups for 

the cause of the month of  

at Easyfundrasings website 

to win û150.   

If you have not voted  

already, please press on the 

below Logo to go to their 

site and vote for Rudozem 

Street Dog Rescue.   

Voting ends on the  

31 October 2010. 

Please also nominate  

Rudozem Street Dog Rescue 

(RSDR) on the Santa Paws 

Drive.   

The elves at Santa Paws will 

go through each of the en-

tries and choose six shelters 

based on need, nomination 

note and location (and are 

looking for shelters all over 

the world!).   Please press on 

the above logo.   

Nominations end on the  

5 November 2010. 

With the limited time in rais-

ing money for our dog shel-

ter, we need some help with 

the promotion of RSDR. 

I ask everyone who is a mem-

ber if they can forward this 

newsletter to all their friends, 

and email every radio, news-

letter, magazine, forums, 

facebook, etc, telling about 

RSDR and the need for dona-

tions for our shelter appeal. 

We are running out of time 

and need all the help we can 

get.  I have a template letter 

and list of email addresses 

available on the forums on 

the website and facebook. 

Teddy had his 2nd opera-

tion on the 13th October 

and all went well. Teddy 

now has only three teeth left 

but at least he isn't in any 

more pain from them.  

Patricia has done a great 

job of looking after Teddy.  

Teddy and Patricia have 

had such a close bond, that 

she has decided to adopt 

him. 

Vote for Rudozem Street Dog Rescue 

Teddys Second 
Operation went well 

New Dogs  ñ   Dee and Erin 

Last week, we have not had a 

van as it had broken down so 

we have had to walk every-

where in town to feed the dogs.  

Sam and Luke both told us they 

had seen a very thin Barak last 

week. It turns out it was two 

different dogs. One was an 

older girl who looks like she has 

had many pups. She was very 

thin and ate two trays of dog 

meat. At the time, if we had the 

room and had the van, we 

would have brought her home. 

She was however quite happy 

and made no attempt to follow 

us.   Near to home, we saw the 

other dog who is also a female. 

She has also had pups but we 

guess she got caught with her 

first season as she is only young. 

Unlike the other dog, this one 

was in a bit of a panic and run-

ning all over the roads. We 

managed to make friends with 

her and brought her home. the 

only place for her was in with 

hercules. Fortunately the meeting 

went well.    

Couldn't settle when we got 

home as we were so worried 

about the dog we had to leave.  
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Help us  
with Promotion 

 

 

We walked back down to the 

centre, found her and brought her 

home. The only place for her is in 

the part of the cellar where the 

wood burner is. It means that we 

can't have the heating on other-

wise it will get too smokey.  How-

ever we would rather be cold 

than find her dead.  

Photo:  
Erin 

Ruby  ñ  handed to Diane & left at our gate 

On the 1st day of this month 
a man came to the gate and 
called me to his car. He got a 
dog out of the car and said 
her name was Ruby. I tried to 
get him to wait while I 
phoned Liam or Luke to trans-
late but he just handed me 
the lead and said it was his 
sisters dog and said good-
bye to the dog and they 
drove off. The whole thing 
seemed so surreal that if I 

wasn't left there 
standing with a 
dog on the end of 
the lead, I might 
have thought I 
had imagined it. 
Poor Ruby, we 
had to put her 
first in a big cage 
in a room with 6 
big dogs as we had nowhere 
else at all to put her.   Ruby 
has now moved into Sams 

room and Nikita absolutely 
loves her. 

Nikita with Ruby 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/blog/cast-your-vote-for-your-cause/
http://www.santapawsdrive.com/

